European Affairs Committee

House of Lords London SWIA 0PW

Tel: 020 7219 6083 hleuroaffairs@parliament.uk

By email: SeneddChildren@senedd.wales

Jayne Bryant MS
Chair, Children, Young People and Education Committee
Welsh Parliament
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff
CF99 ISN

23 August 2022

D .

Dear Ms Bryant,

Lords European Affairs Committee inquiry into the future UK-EU relationship

The European Affairs Committee has just launched an <u>inquiry into the UK's future relationship</u> with the <u>EU</u>. This wide-ranging inquiry will cover a number of topics, including the political, diplomatic, and institutional relationship, foreign policy and security, environment and climate change, and culture, education and the movement of people.

The Committee recognises that issues of this importance require input from as wide a range of stakeholders as possible, and most especially from colleagues in the devolved parliaments across the UK. Members have therefore asked me to write to you personally to make you aware of this inquiry and to ask you to consider whether your Committee would be willing to share your valuable perspective on the matters raised in the <u>call for evidence</u>.

In a further demonstration of the Committee's commitment to hearing from colleagues and stakeholders across the UK, we are hoping to visit Cardiff early in the new year to meet stakeholders and take formal evidence for this inquiry. We would very much appreciate the opportunity to engage with your Committee at that time.

Yours sincerely,

Lord Kinnoull

Chair of the European Affairs Committee